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 Enrollment for 2014 
Our enrollment began this year at 139. As of September 2, we are up to 144. 
 

 Cross Country  
The JH cross country team made a good showing at the first cross country meet in 
Borger. JH Girls team placed 6th overall with Sandra Arroyo placing 11th. Bryan Mendoza 
placed 6th for the JH boys.  
 

 Back to School Dance 
We had the Back to School Dance on Saturday, September 6th. The NJHS gets the 
proceeds from this first dance of the year. Pending approval, there will be a 
Homecoming dance and a Halloween dance in October. All money raised at the JH 
dances goes directly back into the school. 
 

 Student Council Elections Set 
We will have student council elections for 5th/6th graders on September 11. The 
candidates have put up their campaign posters in the hallways. A President, Vice-
President, and five representatives from each grade will be elected. Student council 
raises funds for various organizations in the community and the Panhandle area. 
 

 Middle School Students to attend bullying assembly 
Our JH and Middle School students will be attending the assembly at the high school 
gym on Thursday, September 11. Monsanto is sponsoring a dynamic speaker to address 
the topic of bullying in school. He has agreed to give two separate programs: one for the 
high school and junior high students and one for the fifth and sixth grade students. 
 

 First pep rally and JH football games 
Our first pep rally of the year will also be on Thursday, September 11th at 2:50 P.M. in 
the middle school gym. The JH football boys will be playing their first game of the year 
against Clayton here at 5:00 that evening. 
 

 


